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Spring/Summer 2016 

www.mountjoyborough.com    A Great Place to Live, Work and Play!  

 

 

 

 

One each of these holidays trash collection will be 

behind one day.  Normal Monday collection will 

take place Tuesday, Tuesday collection will take 

place Wednesday and Wednesday collection will 

take place Thursday. 

 Memorial Day, Monday, May 30 

 Independence Day, Monday, July 4 

 Labor Day, Monday, September 5 
 

No other holidays will be affected in 2016! 

 

Effective January 1, 2017, Union Community Bank 

will no longer accept Mount Joy Borough or 

Mount Joy Borough Authority payments for: 
 

 County Municipal Real Estate Taxes 

 Refuse/Recycling 

 Water/Sewer 
 

Payments can be made directly to the adminis-

trative office or by mail to 21 E. Main Street, 

Mount Joy, PA  17552, or at Northwest Savings 

Bank Mount Joy location. 

Thank you for your attention to this change! 

 

 

The Public Works Department will make every effort to have the streets posted 

with “No Parking” signs the day before sweeping takes place. Please have vehi-

cles moved from the street no later than 7AM, and please do not park vehicles 

on the street until the “No Parking” signs have 

been removed.  In some cases multiple pass-

es need to be made in order to properly 

clean the streets.  Residents may sweep 

stones from their sidewalk into the gutter prior 

to the streets being swept. Please do not put 

leaves and sticks in the gutter as the sweeper 

will not pick them up.  

 

YOU MUST HAVE A TAG ON YOUR ITEM IN ORDER FOR IT TO BE COLLECTED! 

 White Goods $12- Refrigerators, Washers, Dryers, 

Stoves, Air Conditioners, Dishwashers, Freezers,  

Hot Water Heaters, Dehumidifiers, Furnaces,  

Microwaves, etc. (APPLIANCES ONLY!) 
 

 Tires $2- May be on or off the rim. 

White Goods & Tires Will Be Collected During the 
Week of April 18 on Your Regular Trash Collection Day! 

Residents are asked to place these items 

at their regular trash collection site on the 

evening before pickup.  A special tag 

must be placed on each item to be dis-

posed of.  Tags may be purchased at the 

Borough Office, M-F, 7 AM-4 PM, or at the 

Milanof-Schock Library, 1184 Anderson 

Ferry Road, during their hours of opera-

tion.  Tags MUST be purchased no later 

than 2 PM the day before your col-

lection. 
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Reference map on page 3 to know what day your trash will be collected. 

Monday– East Ward, Tuesday– West Ward, Wednesday– Florin Ward 

Special Tags 
 ORANGE (Extra Bag Tag) $1.50 Each- For additional 32-gallon bags or cans, not weighing more 

than 30 pounds each. 

 RED (Oversized Items) $4 Each- For refuse that will not fit into refuse containers. (ex. Small furniture, 

carpet,  and like items).  Limit of two per week.  Covered devices (ex. TV’s and Computers) no 

longer accepted. 

 GREEN (Grass Bag Tag) $2 Each- For bags of grass that need disposed of.  We strongly encourage 

you to recycle your grass whenever possible. 

 KRAFT BAGS (Yard Waste excluding grass) $0.50 Each- For Woody Waste only.  Kraft Bags 

(trimmings and shrubbery) shall not weigh more than 30 pounds. (Reference page 4 for the collec-

tion schedule.) 

Collection can begin as early as 5 AM on your assigned pickup day.  Basic service in-

cludes three (3) 32-gallon refuse bags/cans.  Each bag/can is limited to 30 pounds.  

Customers are asked to place trash/recycling containers at your pickup site the even-

ing before your assigned day and should be removed promptly after 6 PM.  If your trash 

is missed, please do not remove it from your pickup site.  Call the Borough Office before 

11 AM the next day at 653-2300 and arrangements will be made to have it picked up. 

The following list of items are collected curbside, single-stream for recycling: 
 

 Aluminum, Clear Glass, Colored Glass, Steel Cans, Plastics, Paper 

(Chipboard, Corrugated Cardboard, Magazines, Newsprint, Office Paper 

and Telephone Books) 

 Rule of Thumb:  Anything with any number 1-7 is collected with your recy-

clables. 
 

Batteries should also be recycled.  Batteries MUST be placed in a special battery 

recycle bag.  Bags are available at the Borough Office, 21 East Main Street, 

Mount Joy, FREE of charge.  Place batteries in the bag and set the bag on top of 

your recycle bin for collection. 
 

Please note, while Lebanon Farms Disposal is our refuse and recycling company, what they 

will accept from each town for recycling is different.  Each town has a separate contract 

with specific items that are allowed to be collected for recycling.  If you want to know what 

is allowed to be put out for recycling, please do NOT reference Lebanon Farms Disposal’s 

website.  Use the list provided above. 

Mount Joy Borough has two cardboard ONLY recycling 

dumpsters at the Parks Department Building, 134 North 

Market Avenue and two cardboard ONLY recycling 

dumpsters located in the parking lot of Little Chiques Park 

on Park Avenue.  There is a slot in each dumpster that you 

can just slide the cardboard through.  If anyone has any 

questions or comments, please call the Borough Office at 

653-2300. 
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 The site accepts yard waste materials (sticks, branches, etc.). 

 The following items will not be accepted:  grass clippings, tree branches/trunks over 19” in diame-

ter and/or over 8’ in length, tree stumps, construction/demolition waste (boards, etc.). 

 Yard waste is not required to be bagged, but if you prefer to do so, Kraft Bags can be purchased 

at the Borough Office at 21 East Main Street, Mount Joy, or at the Milanof-Schock Library, 1184 An-

derson Ferry Road, Mount Joy. 

 Pennsylvania’s Act 101 and Mount Joy Borough’s Ordinance 487 require all commercial estab-

lishments to recycle. 

 Option one is to have your materials collected curbside by Mount Joy Borough’s licensed haul-

er.  You would pay a semi-annual bill directly to the borough.  There is a 6-bag or can limit (30 lbs. 

each maximum) for commercial establishments with the Borough’s refuse and recycling program.  You 

would also be provided with a recycling bin. 

 Option two is to opt out of the Borough’s collection program and contract with a 

private hauler.  Annual proof of collection is required with this option. 

 Detailed requirements of this program can be found on the Borough Website: 

www.mountjoyborough.com or obtained at the Borough Office, 21 East Main Street, 

Mount Joy. 

 

Yard waste collection will take place on your reg-

ular collection day during the following weeks: 

April 4, 5 &6 

April 18, 19 &20 

May 2, 3 & 4 

May 16, 17 & 18 

May 31 & June 1 & 2 

June 13, 14 & 15 

June 27, 28 & 29 

July 11, 12 & 13 

July 25, 26 & 27 

August 8, 9 & 10 

August 22, 23 & 24 

September 6, 7 & 8 

Sept. 19, 20 & 21 

October 3, 4 & 5 

October 17, 18 & 19 

Oct. 31 & Nov. 1 & 2 

From East Main Street, turn onto S. Barbara St., 

make a left onto E. Donegal St., then a right onto 

S. Jacob St.  Follow S. Jacob St. until you can go 

no further.  Arrive at the Compost Facility. 
 

Dates Site Is Open for Drop Offs 

Fridays 3-6 PM 

April 8th & 22nd 

May 6th & 20th 

June 3rd & 17th 

July 1 CLOSED 

July 15th & 29th 

August 12th & 26th 

September 9th & 23rd 

October 7th & 21st 

November 4th & 18th 

Saturdays 9 AM-Noon 

April 9th & 23rd 

May 7th & 21st 

June 4th & 18th 

July 2 CLOSED 

July 16th & 30th 

August 13th & 27th 

September 10th & 24th 

October 8th & 22nd 

November 5th & 19th 

$20- Bark or Leaf Mulch if loaded by attendee, approximately 1,000 lbs. (April-June ONLY) 

$10- Bark or Leaf Mulch if loaded by self 

$3– 1 bag (approximately 60 lbs.) specially mixed top soil 

$5– 2 bags (approximately 60 lbs. each) specially mixed top soil 

$2.50– 1 bag (approximately 50 lbs.) Bark or Leaf Mulch 

$15– Specially mixed top soil if loaded by attendee, approximately 1,000 lbs. (April-June ONLY) 

Specially mixed top soil only sold by the bag or if loaded by an attendee! 

Mulch delivery for Mount Joy Borough  

residents is available, call 653-8226 for  

details or go to www.mountjoyborough.com. 
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For a limited time:  Purchase your Classic Black 50 gallon Ivy 

Rain Barrel at a DISCOUNTED price.  
 

Deadline to order is Sunday, May 1, 2016, by 11 PM 

Cost:  $75 each.  All sales final. 

Suggested Retail Price $169.00  

To Order go to:  http://www.rainbarrelprogram.org/mountjoy 

 

Rain Barrel Pickup and FREE 1-hour Seminar:  Saturday, May 7, 9-11 AM at Little 

Chiques Park, 229 Park Avenue, Mount Joy.  Lancaster County Conservation 

District will be presenting a 1-hour seminar on rain barrels & more.  
 

Rain Barrel Sale presented to you by Mount Joy Borough and the following 

Partners. 

The Ivy Rain Barrel comes 

with everything you need to 

assemble, collect, and use 

rain water. All components 

included. 

Registration required, 

space is limited. Rain Bar-

rels must be picked up the 

day of seminar. 

 Is someone draining their pool into the street/alley? 

 Do you see a foamy substance in the street/alley? 

 Is someone discharging their sump pump into the street/alley?  

 Is a vehicle leaking fluids that will eventually end up in the 

stormwater system? 

 

 

Please visit www.mountjoyborough.com 

and click on stormater reporting.  

http://www.mountjoyborough.com
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The Lancaster County Solid Waste Management Authority 
(LCSWMA) is partnering with municipalities, community organi-
zations and Penn State Master Gardeners of Lancaster County to 
conduct home compost workshops where residents will learn 
how to recycle organic waste from their kitchens and gardens 
instead of putting it in the trash. Composting is an excellent way 
to recycle vegetable scraps, grass clippings, leaves, and other 
organic materials and turn them into a useful and valuable soil 
amendment. 

 

Workshop attendees will also learn how to build effective, yet 
inexpensive home compost bins to meet their needs. Each 
household in attendance will be eligible to receive a free kitchen 
scrap collection bucket courtesy of LCSWMA. 

 
Lancaster County residents are invited to attend any one of the 
home compost workshops scheduled for this year. If required, 
residents should pre-register by no later than Friday at noon 
prior to the workshop they’ll be attending. 

 April 16 at the East Donegal Township Municipal Building located at 190 Rock Point Road, 
Marietta. The workshop is from 10-11 AM. No fee is required, but pre-registration is recom-
mended. To pre-register or for more information, please contact the East Donegal Township 
Recycling Coordinator at (717) 426-3167 or email vicki@eastdonegaltwp.com.  

 April 20 at the City of Lancaster Recycling Facility located at 850 New Holland Avenue, 
Lancaster. The workshop is from 6-7 PM. No fee is required, but pre-registration is recom-
mended. To pre-register or for more information, please contact the City of Lancaster Solid 
Waste and Recycling Manager at (717) 291-4762 or email tbrenei-
sen@cityoflancasterpa.com. 

 May 7 at the East Cocalico Township Municipal Building located at 100 Hill Road, Denver. 
The workshop is from 10-11 AM. No fee is required, but pre-registration is recommended. To 
pre-register or for more information, please contact the East Cocalico Township Recycling 
Coordinator at (717) 336-1724 or email Recycling_Officer@eastcocalicotownship.com. 

 May 21 at the Mount Joy Borough Little Chiques Park located at 229 Park Avenue, 
Mount Joy. The workshop is from 10-11 AM. No fee is required, but pre-registration is rec-
ommended. To pre-register or for more information, please contact the Mount Joy Bor-
ough Recycling Coordinator at (717) 653-2300 or email andrea@mountjoypa.org. 

 June 4 at the East Petersburg Community Center during the Community Yard Sale. The Park is located along Pine Street, East Pe-
tersburg. The workshop is from 10-11 AM. No fee is required, but pre-registration is recommended. To pre-register or for more 
information, please contact the East Petersburg Borough Recycling Coordinator at (717) 569-9282 or email kls.ep8@comcast.net. 

 June 22 at the Chiques Watershed Alliance Family Expo at the Lancaster Liederkranz located at 722 South Chiques Road, Manheim. 
The event is from 6-8 PM. No fee or registration is required. This family event includes presenters from the Lancaster Environmen-
tal Center, Lancaster Conservation District, native plant nurseries, PA Fish and Boat Commission, Lancaster Agricultural Council, 
Lancaster Conservancy and others. 

 October 29 at the Providence Township Municipal Office located at 200 Mt. Airy Road, New Providence. The workshop is from 10-
11 AM. No fee is required, but pre-registration is recommended. To pre-register or for more information, please contact the Provi-
dence Township Recycling Coordinator at (717) 786-2565 or email secretary@providencetownship.com. 

http://www.lcswma.org/
http://extension.psu.edu/plants/master-gardener/counties/lancaster
http://www.eastdonegaltwp.com
mailto:vicki@eastdonegaltwp.com
http://cityoflancasterpa.com/resident/recycling-center
mailto:tbreneisen@cityoflancasterpa.com
mailto:tbreneisen@cityoflancasterpa.com
http://www.eastcocalicotownship.com/
mailto:Recycling_Officer@eastcocalicotownship.com
http://mountjoyborough.com/
mailto:andrea@mountjoypa.org
http://www.eastpetersburgday.com/
mailto:kls.ep8@comcast.net
http://chiquescreekwatershed.org/
http://providencetownship.com/
mailto:secretary@providencetownship.com
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Weeds.  All properties shall be maintained free from weeds or plant growth in excess of six (6) inches.  

All noxious weeds shall be prohibited.  Weeds shall be defined as all grasses, annual plants and vege-

tation, other than trees or shrubs; provided, however, this term shall not include cultivated flowers and 

gardens.  
 

Motor Vehicles. Motor vehicles which do not have a current license and a current inspection may be 

stored within a completely enclosed structure on any premises.  Unlicensed or uninspected vehicles 

shall not be stored outside of a completely enclosed structure on a premises if such storage constitutes 

a nuisance or if such motor vehicle is a hazardous vehicle. 
 

Insect Screens.  During the period from April 15th to October 1st, every door, window and other outside 

opening utilized or required for ventilation purposes serving any structure containing habitable rooms, 

food preparation areas, food service areas, shall be supplied with approved tightly fitting screens of 

not less than 16 mesh per inch, and every swinging door shall have a self-closing device in good work-

ing condition.  
 

Painting. All wood and metal surfaces, including but not limited to, window frames, doors, door frames, 

cornices, porches and trim shall be maintained in good condition.  Peeling, flaking and chipped paint 

shall be eliminated and surfaces repainted.  
 

Disposal of Rubbish. Every occupant of a structure shall dispose of all rubbish in a clean and sanitary 

manner by placing such rubbish in approved containers.  Containers.  The operator of every establish-

ment producing garbage shall provide, and at all times cause to be utilized, approved leak-proof 

containers provided with close-fitting covers for the storage of such materials until removed from the 

premises for disposal.  
 

Thank you for your cooperation and have a pleasant spring and summer. Should you have questions, 

please contact Code/Zoning Officer, Stacie Gibbs at staci@mountjoypa.org or 653-2300. 
 

Swimming Pools  
Permits:  Private swimming pools, hot tubs and spas containing water more 

than 24 inches in depth shall require a permit.  
 

Enclosures:  Private swimming pools, hot tubs and spas containing water more 

than 24 inches in depth shall be completely surrounded by a fence or barrier at 

least 48 inches in height.  This enclosure may include the walls of the pool it-

self.  Gates and doors in such barriers shall be self-closing and self-latching.  
 

Locations:  Any pool, deck or shelter that is elevated above the average surrounding ground level and 

the water surface of any pool shall be set back a minimum of 10 feet from any lot line.  A pool is not 

permitted within a required front yard.  

 
In January, Mayor Bradley accompanied by leaders of several criti-
cal county agencies and organizations announced the launch of the 
Lancaster County Anti-Heroin Task Force (LCAHTF). As part of Mayor 
Bradley’s Safer Community Initiative, he worked to spearhead the 
creation of this task force for over a year and is currently its Chair-
man. His involvement was triggered by the increased instances of 
heroin related deaths and crime within the Borough, as well as the 
concern voiced by the local law enforcement and affected families 
within the community. The intent of the LCAHTF is to reduce deaths 
caused by heroin and opioid abuse within the communities across 
Lancaster County, and will do so through increasing coordination 
between key County agencies, improving community awareness, 
and providing increased access to available resources. As part of 

the community awareness initiative, Mayor Bradley and the LCAHTF are partnering with the Donegal 
Substance Abuse Alliance to bring a panel discussion to the community on April 21, 2016. For more in-
formation on these initiatives and more visit http://mountjoyborough.com/mayor/mayoral-projects/ 

mailto:staci@mountjoypa.org
http://mountjoyborough.com/mayor/mayoral-projects/
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Saturday, May 7, 2016 

Mount Joy Lions Club Swimming Pool 

202 Fairview Street, Mount Joy,  PA 
  

 The Lions Club of Mount Joy, Inc. will sponsor an Arts and Crafts Fair on Saturday, May 7, 2016, 
from 9 AM-4 PM.  The Fair will be held on the grounds of the Mount Joy Lions Club Swimming Pool.   The 
Club invites artists and craftspeople to participate in an arts and crafts show.   
 Only vendors who create fine art and high-quality crafts may complete the registration form 

that is available from Lion Michael R. Guinivan at mguinivan@embarqmail.com. 

 The show site offers convenient parking and restroom facilities. Food service on the day of the 

event will be provided by the Lions Club.  Vendors must provide their own tables and tents and specify 

electrical needs. 
 

Deadline for vendor applications is April 1, 2016.  No vendors offering flea market 

items, commercial products, home party products or food will be accepted.   

        
 
                     
Like us on Facebook!  www.facebook.com/mjlionspool  

 

 The 2016 summer season is quickly approaching and the Mount Joy Lions Club Swimming Pool 

has been planning for the upcoming season, including staffing, repairs and maintenance and capital 

projects. 

 The community will see as the 2016 season begins that some significant capital improvements 

will have been made at the pool.  Although not as obvious as some other improvements, the main 

pool building now has a new roof replacing a nearly 30 year old one.  More apparent will be the re-

placement of our main driveway and new benches throughout the pool area.  The floor(s) in the pavil-

ions will also have been replaced.  The Lions Club and the Pool Operating Authority will have invested 

over $50,000 in these upgrades this year. 

 The Pool will open for the season on a limited basis on Saturday, May 28, 2016,  following the 

Memorial Day Parade.  Anticipated opening time will be 3 PM.  Following the Memorial Day weekend 

opening, the pool will be open on weekends until school is closed for the summer at which time the 

regular operating schedule will begin. A day-by-day schedule for this period will be posted at the pool. 

 Membership information is available at membershipmjlions@gmail.com or by calling Isaac 

Greene at 471-0107.   

 The Pool will conduct an OPEN HOUSE on Sunday, May 29, 2016, from 1-4 PM, which will be 

open to all members of the community.  Membership materials will be made available to all non-

members.  Also, the Pool is offering current members a discount for referring new members to the pool.  

A $50 discount on seasonal dues will be offered to current members who refer someone who joins the 

pool for the 2016 season. 

 The Pool will again offer swimming lessons for pool members and residents of the Mount Joy 

area.  The program will follow established American Red Cross standards.  The program will be con-

ducted by a coordinator and group of instructors who will be fully oriented prior to the start of the pro-

gram.  A description of the program and a schedule of classes will be available when the pool opens 

in May.  Copies of the program description and schedule may be picked up at the pool during regular 

operating hours after opening weekend. We will not be accepting any registrations by phone.  All reg-

istrations must be processed at the pool. 

 The Pool is also looking for an independent operator for our Snack Bar.   The pool does have a 

full kitchen/food preparation facility and is seeking someone to operate the snack bar independently 

on a lease basis.    Interested parties,  please contact Mike Guinivan at mguinivan@embarqmail.com 

for additional information. 

http://www.facebook.com/mjlionspool
mailto:membershipmjlions@gmail.com
mailto:mguiivan@embarqmail.com
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Rick Hallgren 
 “The Name You Know... for Real Estate!”™ 

65C E. Main Street 

Mount Joy, PA  17552 

Office: 653-2646  x103 

Cell:  940-0995  Fax:  653-2850 

E-mail: rhallgren@homesale.com 

Web site: www.RickHallgren.com  

www.RickHallgren.com  

1645 Grandview Rd, Mount Joy 
3BR,3BA 3525 SF. beautiful  home sits on 6.70 

acres w-gorgeous views for miles. Open foy-

er, lofted ceilings, large kitchen island, radi-

ant floor heat, Inviting in-ground pool with 

pool house, screened In porch, cathedral 

ceiling in family room with 2-story stone fire 

place& so much more!! 

$ 529,900 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

726 Schwanger Road, Elizabethtown 
Affordable 2 story home w-front porch. This 3 

Bedroom, 1.5 Bath 1352 Sq. Ft. home is Conven-

iently located just outside of Elizabethtown. Not 

in a development but close to Rte 283 & shop-

ping. Newer carpet, wood laminate floors, & 

central air. Large deck overlooking a spacious 

backyard. Easy commute to Lancaster, Her-

shey, & Harrisburg.  $189,500 

28 W. Walnut Street 

Marietta 
All brick 4 Bedroom, 1.5 

bath, 1586 Sq Ft. semi-

detached home with old 

world charm. Hardwood 

floors, built-in cupboard, 

farm house sink, cast iron 

claw tub, walk-in pantry, 

spacious front porch, enclosed back porch, & large attic 

for storage. Updated kitchen, bath, windows, & electri-

cal. All appliances included. Deep back yard. Walk to 

downtown & river. Easy commute to Lancaster & York. 1 

yr. HMS Home Warranty Included!  $129,900  

616 Skyler Drive, Mount Joy 
The Stafford Model-Wonderful floor plan-Spacious room 

sizes 4 Bedroom, 2.5 Baths 2500 Sq, Ft, 9' ceilings, hard-

wood & luxury vinyl floors, open kitchen with large eat at 

island, granite counter tops, tile back splash, & S.S. Appli-

ances, to family room with custom built-in cabinets & gas 

fireplace. Large dining room with tray ceiling, 1st floor 

office with French doors, & open 2 story foyer. Huge walk

-in closet & tray ceiling in master bedroom, tile shower, & 

floor, raised double bowl vanity in master bath. Close to 

schools, parks, & library. Lancaster, York, Hershey, & Har-

risburg 20-30 mins.  $349,900.  This property is at The Re-
serve. 

The Reserve at Union School 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
1/3 to 3/4 Acre Home sites, From $300,000+ 

Open Sundays 1-3 PM 

Heartland Builders Inc. 

mailto:rhallgren@PrudentialHomesale.com
http://www.RickHallgren.com
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“All Gave Some, Some Gave All” is the theme for the 

2016 Memorial Day Parade on May 28. The parade 

steps off at 2 PM from Angle Street.  It will proceed 

the length of Main Street, turning right on Barbara St. 

and ending at TE Electronics parking lot on Jacob 

Street.  The parade is the oldest in the county and 

attracts over 2000 people every year. 

 

We invite all local groups, scouts, civic organizations, 

churches, bands, etc., to participate in the parade.  

There is no entry fee.  To be part of the festivities, 

p l e a s e  c o n t a c t  B r e n d a  K r e a d y  a t 

blkready@comcast.net  for a registration form.   

 

If anyone has a suggestion for a grand marshal for 

the parade, please send their name and contact 

information to mtjoyparade@aol.com   We would 

like the grand marshal to be a Mount Joy native 

who has served or is serving in the military.  They can 

be from any of the wars or conflicts.  

  

Thank you to everyone who supports the efforts of 

the parade committee. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Paul Gardner, Supervisor, Buch Funeral Home 

 

As anyone who has lost a loved one will tell you, 

grief does not have an expiration date to it. We 

are often faced with the grief over our loss 

again and again as time goes on. There are 

many things throughout the year that can trig-

ger these feelings. One very common trigger for 

feelings of grief is the anniversary of a loved 

one’s death.  

 

Plan for the Anniversary 
One of the best things you can do for yourself is 

to acknowledge the day is here. By trying to 

ignore it, you may find your feelings of grief in-

creasing or you may experience feelings of guilt 

for not doing something to show that your loved 

one mattered to you.  

 

Decide How to 

Acknowledge the Day 
The anniversary is important to you, but be 

careful not to have expectations that everyone 

is going to remember the significance of the 

date. Instead, decide whose support is im-

portant to you and remind them of what day is 

coming up. This allows you and them time to 

think about and decide on what support you 

need.  

 

Understand What to Expect 

When Grief Returns 
Just as with fresh grief, returning grief does not 

have a set timeline that every person follows. 

You may grieve again for a few days or for a 

few weeks. Just know that it is okay to feel these 

emotions even years after the loss. Planning 

ahead, reminiscing, connecting with others are 

all things you can do to help you through the 

difficult time. 

 

mailto:blkready@comcast.net
mailto:mtjoyparade@aol.com
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Honored to Serve Our 

Community 

Jonathan R. Sheetz 
Supervisor 

Andrew D. Dieck 
Licensed Director 

 

 

16 East Main Street, Mount Joy, Pennsylvania 

 

Barry Sauder 
Office:  717-299-7199 

 
customplumbing@embarqmail.com 

mailto:customplumbing@embarqmail.com
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Rainbow’s End Youth Services is pleased to introduce to the supporting community of Mount Joy and 

the surrounding Lancaster County area their Program Director, Jeremy Freimark.   Jeremy received a 

bachelor’s degree from Eastern Michigan University School of Engineering Technology, and continues 

forward his path in the ministry, attending Liberty University for his Master of Arts in Christian Ministry.  

Before his service at REYS, Jeremy has served with international mission projects in the suburbs of San 

Jose, Costa Rica, where his passion for youth ministry was instilled and Spanish speaking skills were re-

fined.  He continued the path of youth ministry as he served in multiple Christian camps in the Lancas-

ter County area.   

 

Jeremy is now engaged to Christina Auer, a fellow missionary from Costa Rica.  They plan to reside in 

the Mount Joy area after they marry in June 2016.  

 

Jeremy is excited to assist all of those who wish to be involved in the community, and have a similar 

passion to reach the youth and show them the love of Jesus Christ.  If you are interested in volunteer-

ing, or have a child (grades 1-12) who may be interested to attend REYS scheduled activities, please 

reach him at 717-653-9511 or programs@reys.org.  You may also visit www.reys.org for more information 

on the regular programs and activities of the Youth Center. 

 

Kim Sutter Eckels 

‘YOUR HOMETOWN REALTOR” 

Realtor, Notary, Seniors Real Estate Specialist 

Keller Williams Realty 

930 Red Rose Ct., Suite 102 

Lancaster PA  17601 

Office  717-735-1145 

Cell  717-575-8289 

kimsuttereckels@gmail.com 

*AVAILABLE 24/7* 

 

SPRING FORWARD INTO YOUR NEW HOME!! 

SELL NOW! DON’T WAIT, BUYERS ARE READY!!       

mailto:programs@reys.org
http://www.reys.org
mailto:kimsuttereckels@gmail.com


 13 

 

Make sure to visit the Library’s web site at www.mslibrary.org for information about 

events, programs and news. Follow them on Facebook and Twitter for program up-

dates and interesting book-related postings. 
 

Milanof-Schock Library Welcomes New Staff 
 Melody Nissley began 2016 at the Milanof-Schock Library as the new Youth Librarian. Several 

years ago, she started her public service career as a Youth Librarian at the Lancaster Public Li-

brary.  She has a teaching degree and certification in elementary education and a master’s degree in 

Library Science and certification as a Library Media Specialist working in urban school districts.  Nissley’s 

hope is to bring a variety of innovative programming that encompasses all members of the family, with 

a focus on preschoolers and their kindergarten readiness, as well as expanding programming for 

teens.  “Equally important to this position,” she says, “is to embrace our increasingly diverse community 

with thoughtful, intentional programming that meets the needs of the larger community.” 

 On Monday, February 1, the Milanof-Schock Library welcomed Barbara Basile as its new Execu-

tive Director.  Basile was the Director of the Manheim Community Library for the last 10 years, and prior 

to her time there, she held positions at several nonprofits, two of which were libraries – Carthage Free 

Library in New York and the Hummelstown Branch in Dauphin County.  Coming to us with a wide range 

of leadership skills, Barbara will be a tremendous benefit to the Milanof-Schock Library as it moves for-

ward under new leadership.  
 

 During the months of April & May, the Library will be taking orders for delicious New Jersey blueber-

ries. Proceeds from this sale will help the Library purchase books and materials for community use 

at the Library. 

 The Friends Annual Community Yard Sale will be held on Saturday, May 7, at the Library. 

 Make sure to look for the Library float in the Memorial Day Parade on May 28. 

 The Summer Reading Program kick off will be held at the Library 

on Saturday, June 4, beginning at 9 AM. Families can drop by to 

pick up reading packets and sign up for special summertime pro-

grams, like the annual Bike Rodeo and Community Safety Days 

event! Look for summer programs June-August. 

 Adults are invited to take part in Summer Reading as well! Stop by 

the Library in June-August to pick up reading game cards and 

enter for weekly prize drawings. 

 The Library’s Annual Book Sale will be held June 13-15 at the Don-

egal High School. 

http://www.mslibrary.org
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22 Veterans Commit Suicide Each Day 

 

Founded by Ronald (Jake) Clark– a 1984 Graduate of Donegal 
High School—Save A Warrior is a safe, innovative, and evi-
dence based resiliency program that offers an alternative to 
suicide so that returning warriors may thrive. 
 

This program has been the subject of three documentary films 
including CNN’s “The War Comes Home:  Soledad O’Brien 
Reports” 
 

Please give our Warriors a few minutes of your time and visit 
www.saveawarrior.org and info@saveawarrior.org. 

 

Donations Welcome: 
Save A Warrior 

PO Box 2416 
Malibu, CA  90265 

Or 
Text “Warrior” to 234-244-7283 (BIG-SAVE) 

Or 
Visit www.saveawarrior.org/donate 

Wheels For Wishes is a car donation program bene-
fiting Make-A-Wish® Philadelphia, Northern Dela-
ware and Susquehanna Valley. We are proud to 
offer an easy way to recycle or donate unwanted 
cars, trucks, motorcycles, SUVs, RVs, or even boats, 
by turning them into a wish for a local child.  
 

Visit us for more information at: 
http://philadelphia.wheelsforwishes.org/ 

 

 

 

Our 2016 program meeting year begins Mon-

day, March 21st, at 7 PM, at the Society Muse-

um, 120 Fairview Street.  The program for the 

evening is William Bair, who will tell stories 

about Lancaster City in the Roaring 20s: Brews, 

Broads, and Baseness. 

 

At our April 18, 2016, meeting, the speaker will 

be Randy Newcomer, who’ll discuss the history 

of mining in Lancaster County.  Monday, May 

16th, Bob Beamenderfer will share recollections 

of Main Street businesses in the 1930s.  On June 

20th, Robert Frick will talk about two prominent 

Lancastrians: James Hamilton, an attorney who 

was a founder of Lancaster, and Edward 

Hand, who was a soldier, physician, politician 

and Adjutant General of the Continental Army. 

 

We are currently in the midst of our 2016 mem-

bership drive, AND Engle Printing and Publish-

ing, Co., Inc., has very generously offered to 

match any donations for our schoolhouse pro-

ject (up to $20,000!!) between now and July 

31st of this year.  Please consider donating to-

wards the preservation and restoration of the 

“Cemetery Road Schoolhouse.”   Make your 

tax-deductible donation payable to: “Mount 

Joy Area Historical Society” and note on your 

check that the gift is for the schoolhouse reno-

vation.   

 

Our 2-disk DVD set, “Glimpses of the Past: Joe 

Shaeffer’s Home Movies from 1937-1955”   is still 

available at a cost of $20 for Society members 

and $25 for non-members (plus $5.00 S & H if 

you need us to mail it to you). And, our 2015 

MJAHS book, “The Story of Mount Joy’s Christ-

mas Decorations” is on sale, too ($10).  The writ-

ing and graphic artwork has begun on the 

2016 book, “Murder in Mount Joy,” with a pro-

jected release in June. 

 

P l e a s e  v i s i t  o u r  w e b s i t e  a t 

www.mountjoyhistory.com or stop by the mu-

seum any Sunday afternoon between 1 – 4 PM.   

Thanks for supporting the Mount Joy Area His-

torical Society! 

http://philadelphia.wheelsforwishes.org/
http://www.mountjoyhistory.com
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April 15 is the Mount Joy Chamber’s Annual Banquet & Benefit Auction, which will be held at 

The Gathering Place beginning at 5:30 PM with a Social Time, Silent Auction and Appetizers. 

Dinner will be at 7 pm followed by the Live Auction!! This is one of two major fundraisers held 

by the Mount Joy Chamber and the money raised helps to sponsor our scholarships awarded 

to local students! Last year we awarded $4,000 and we plan on doing that amount again in 2016!! 

  

The theme this year is the Chamber and the Chocolate Factory based on Willy Wonka and the Chocolate Facto-

ry. And yes, there will be chocolate!! This is always a “FUN” evening with delicious food, fabulous items to bid on 

and a great evening of socializing! 

 

This event is open to the public. Please call the Chamber office for more information or to purchase tickets to at-

tend the Chamber’s Annual Banquet and Benefit Auction. 

 

We are also looking for donations of items or services to auction off and/or monetary sponsors to help cover the 

costs of such a large event. If you have something you would like to donate, please contact the Chamber office 

at 653-0773 or email info@mountjoychamber.com. 

 

Thank you to our Major Banquet & Benefit Auction Sponsor: 

 

The Mount Joy Chamber of Commerce and Visitor’s Center is located at 62 E. Main Street, Suite 1, Mount Joy. 

Hours are 10 AM-4 PM Tuesday through Friday. 

Mark your calendars now for 

the Chamber’s Annual Chicken 

Bar-B-Q, which will be held on 

Saturday, August 20 at the Mi-

lanof-Schock Library!  Tickets 

will be available in the Cham-

ber office and also a few local 

businesses closer to the event. 

Watch for more information!! 

 

The Mount Joy Chamber of Commerce will again 

be offering two $1,000 scholarships to any Mount 

Joy area residents or to family members of cur-

rent Chamber members. 

 

Applicants must meet the following requirements. 

College/Post Secondary Students: 

 Must be enrolled in an accredited college or 

accredited post secondary school 

 Must have completed one semester with a 

GPA of 2.5 or higher on a 4.0 scale 

 Must submit college transcript 

High School Students: 

 Must be a senior who is entering an accredit-

ed college or post secondary school 

 Must have a cumulative GPA of 3.0 or higher 

on a 4.0 scale 

 Must submit a high school transcript 

 Must submit copy of SAT/ACT scores 

 

Applications are available to picked up at the 

Mount Joy Chamber office, 62 E. Main Street, 

Suite 1 from 10 AM - 4 PM, Tuesday through Friday 

o r  a r e  o n  t h e  w e b s i t e 

www.mountjoychamber.com starting March 21 

and must be returned no later than Friday, May 

27. You can call the Chamber office at 653-0773. 

 

The purpose of the Mount Joy Chamber Scholar-

ships is to encourage and assist promising future 

workforce leaders for our community. 

 

 

 

New to the Mount Joy area or just bought your first home? Be 

sure to stop at the Mount Joy Chamber of Commerce & Visi-

tor’s Center to pick up your Chamber Welcome Bag! This bag 

is available to you by the Mount Joy Chamber of Commerce 

members and is full of helpful information for the Mount Joy 

area along with a Chamber directory, coupons, pens, bro-

c h u r e s ,  b u s i n e s s  c a r d s  a n d  m u c h  m o r e . 

 

To receive your Chamber Welcome 

Bag just stop in the Chamber office 

at 62 E. Main Street, Suite 1, Tuesday 

through Friday from 10 am to 4 pm.  

For more information you can call the 

Chamber office at 653-0773 or email 

info@mountjoychamber.com. 

http://www.mountjoychamber.com
info@mountjoychamber.com
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Lancaster County residents have saved more than 2.2 million dollars on more than 100,000 prescription 

medications with the Lancaster County Prescription Drug Discount Card Program—a program offered 

by the Lancaster County Board of Commissioners.  

 

The cards are FREE and there are no eligibility requirements, enrollment forms, or membership fees to 

use the program.  Simply pick up a card and take it to a participating pharmacy to receive a dis-

counted rate on prescription medications that are not covered by a health insurance plan. One card 

can even be used for the whole family!   

 

We are happy to make the Lancaster County Prescription Discount Cards available to you at Mount 

Joy Borough Office, 21 East Main Street, Mount Joy.  

Please stop in to pick one up.   

 

For additional information about the program or to 

find a participating pharmacy near you, please visit 

www.caremark.com/naco, www.co.lancaster.pa.us, 

or call toll free 1-877-321-2652.  You may also con-

tact the County Commissioners’ Office at 299-8300. 

 

This program is available through the Commissioners’ 

partnership with the National Association of Counties 

(NACo) and is administered by Caremark.  

http://www.caremark.com/naco
http://www.co.lancaster.pa.us
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 Juniper Village was once again presented with a Best of Senior 

Living Award for receiving consistently high ratings from residents and 

their families in the past year on SeniorAdvisor.com, a premier ratings 

and reviews site for senior care and services nationwide.  

  The awards celebrate the best of the best in senior living and 

home care across the United States. The award is only given to com-

munities that have received outstanding online feedback from their 

families through the SeniorAdvisor.com website. Of the nearly 100,000 

providers currently listed on the site, only 879 were recognized. This 

exclusive designation places the winners in the top one percent of 

senior care providers nationwide according to those who matter most 

– their families. 

 “Receiving this type of award is of great pride to the staff at 

Juniper Village. It is based on unsolicited, confidential survey findings 

from residents and their families,” said Debra Miller, Executive Director 

of Juniper Village at Mount Joy. “It shows that all of our hard work in 

providing outstanding care in an exceptional environment is noticed and appreciated by those who 

mean the most, our residents.” 

 Selection criteria for the award winners included having an average overall rating of at least 

4.5 out of 5 stars and a minimum number of reviews. 

 “SeniorAdvisor.com aims to help families research and locate reliable, first-hand feedback on 

senior care options from other families that have gone through the same experience,” said Eric Seifert, 

President of SeniorAdvisor.com. “We are proud to celebrate the exceptional businesses who care for 

our greatest generation and older loved ones, and provide these organizations with the recognition 

they deserve. These businesses are committed to providing the best care possible to their residents, 

and they’ve set a high bar of quality for other senior care providers to follow.” 

 The Juniper Village at Mount Joy campus is comprised of one personal care building that is 

licensed to accommodate 72 residents, and 16 cottages for independent living.  It is located at 607 

Hearthstone Lane, Mount Joy, PA 17552. For more information call (717) 492-9692. 

 Juniper Village at Mount Joy has teamed up with Redwood Health Partners to provide onsite 

medical care.  By providing patient-centered care in its senior living community, residents will experi-

ence a dramatic improvement in the healthcare delivery method. No more waiting for appointments, 

making transportation arrangements, or lack of communication among the residents’ healthcare pro-

viders. 

 “Integrated primary care, provided on-site, benefits our residents and their families in many 

ways – ease of communication, convenience, coordination of care, and much more.  It allows resi-

dents to feel more in control of their care and more involved in care decisions,” explained Lynne 

Katzmann, CEO of Juniper Communities on the groundbreaking initiative..   

 Redwood Health Partners will have regularly scheduled clinic hours at Juniper enabling resi-

dents to see a primary care practitioner for routine visits or urgent needs without leaving their “home”.  

The Redwood practitioners will assess each patient, participate in the care planning process, and use 

the Juniper Village electronic health record system. By Redwood having access to resident’s EHR, they 

can not only enter notes, but can also see notes from staff and other ancillary providers to provide 

consistent, cohesive care.  

 In addition to resident care, Juniper Communities residents’ families and employees can also 

become a Redwood ‘member’. “Delivery of service in a convenient, accessible location will improve 

outcomes and increase quality of life for each member” says Cindy Longfellow, national director of 

sales and marketing for Juniper Communities.    “We look forward to developing this partnership fur-

ther, and extend it to all of our communities by early 2016.” 
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After the winter we endured, everyone is anxious for spring to arrive.  Birds chirping, flowers starting to 

blossom and the budding of trees are the signs that spring has sprung.  As we start with the outside 

cleanup from this past winter, now would be a good time to also check a few items you might not 

have thought of yet.  If you have an outside spigot coming through your wall, verify that cold weather 

over the winter did not damage the fixture.  Connect your garden hose with a spray nozzle to the out-

side spigot and run some water through the hose, then while leaving the spigot valve on, listen and 

look for any possible water leaking inside or outside the home.  Another item sometimes overlooked 

would be the vent cap on your sewer line.  If you have a vent cap, make sure it is clear of debris 

around the cap, attached firmly to the pipe and that the pipe does not appear to be broken.  Alt-

hough these two suggestions may seem minimal, finding a possible issue early is always better than 

finding one after the fact.       
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There is very specific protocol required 

by DEP (Department of Environmental 

Protection) when a water main break 

occurs.  Depending on how and what 

type of break happens, precautionary 

boil notices will be put out.  When you 

see the boil notice, there isn't neces-

sarily a problem; we are just following 

DEP protocol.  Please feel free to con-

tact the Mount Joy Borough Authority 

at 653-5938 if you see a boil notice and 

have any questions. 

 

 

9 Things you can do to save water in the bathroom 

1. Check toilets for leaks. 

2. Stop using the toilet as an ashtray or wastebasket. 

3. Put plastic bottles in your toilet tank. 

4. Take shorter showers. 

5. Install water-saving showerheads or flow restrictors. 

6. Take baths. 

7. Turn off the water after you wet your toothbrush. 

8. Rinse your razor in the sink. 

9. Check faucets & pipes for leaks. 
10 Things you can do to save water outside 

1. Water your lawn only when it needs it. 

2. Deep-soak your lawn. 

3. Water during the cool parts of the day. 

4. Don’t water the gutter. 

5. Plant drought-resistant trees & plants. 

6. Put a layer of mulch around trees & plants. 

7. Use a broom, not a hose, to clean driveways & sidewalks. 

8. Don’t run the hose while washing your car. 

9. Tell your children not to play with the hose & sprinklers. 

10. Check for leaks in pipes, hoses, faucets & couplings. 

6 Things you can do to save water in the kitchen & laundry 

1. Use your dishwasher only for full loads. 

2. Use your washing machine only for full loads. 

3. If you wash dishes by hand, don't leave the water running 

for rinsing. 

4. Don’t let the faucet run while you clean vegetables. 

5. Keep a bottle of drinking water in the refrigerator. 

6. Check faucets & pipes for leaks. 

 

 

Mount Joy Borough Authority strives to keep water and sewer rates as low as it will al-

low.  MJBA also continues to stay in compliance with the Chesapeake Bay Regulations which 

may, in future plans, raise these rates.  MJBA and its staff continue to maintain accurate ser-

vice for its service district, which includes Mount Joy Borough, portions of Mount Joy Town-

ship, East Donegal Township and Rapho Township. 

 

 

Water:  $51.20 / first 8,000 gallons used each quarter (minimum 0-8,000) 

Sewer:  $65.12 / first 8,000 gallons used each quarter (minimum 0-8,000) 

 

 $6.40 is applied to each 1,000 gallons over the 8,000 gallon minimum for water, but only 

up to 30,000 gallons, then the rates change. 

 $8.14 is applied to each 1,000 gallons over the 8,000 gallon minimum for sewer, but only 

up to 30,000 gallons, then the rates change. 
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Identity Theft and Scams 
Am I at risk for identity theft? 

Yes, we all are.  If you use a smart phone, shop online, bank online, purchase items using a credit or 

debit card, even visit your doctor or dentist for your annual check-up, you are at risk for identity theft. 

How do scammers gain access to my information? 

1. Fake loan applications 

Scammers can easily gain access to your bank account and social security numbers by attracting you 

to apply for a fake loan. These websites appear professional, authentic, and promise low-rate loans to 

U.S. residents. Scammers have even been known to purchase your personal information from legiti-

mate marketing firms that operate loan application services. In reality, the loan does not exist and your 

information becomes at risk for future identity theft.  

2. By hacking online stores 

Major stores like Target and Home Depot, as well as banks including Chase, were all victims of major 

hacks. Reports state that over 150 million personal information files had been compromised last year 

alone. One out of every two U.S. consumers’ personal information now lies in the hands of hackers.  

3. Phishing email scams 

One classic scam involves hackers posing as representatives from legal institutions or banks by sending 

fraudulent emails to unsuspecting consumers. These official-looking messages claim that the account 

has been compromised and needs additional verification before access can be re-established. Scam-

mers will direct you to an identical looking fraudulent website, and require you to enter information 

such as your login, password, and social security number. Once completed, you will be notified that 

your access has been re-established. Sadly, the process has been a complete scam and hackers now 

possess your personal information to use in identity theft.  

 

Personal data, including social security numbers and residential addresses of over 100 million consum-

ers was stolen in the United States in 2015. Scammers trade information through black markets to use in 

future identity theft operations.  The criminals use your identity in order to obtain credit cards, fake 

mortgages, loans, and cash advances. Once an identity theft occurs, it is a very difficult task to undo 

the damage. 

Where does my personal information go?  

1. Scammers may use your personal information for identity theft in several ways. First, scammers may 

sell and even re-sell your personal information on black markets operating on an invitation-only basis.  

2. Scammers may use your information to apply for loans and credit cards, leaving you with the stag-

gering bill and a completely destroyed credit score.  

3. Scammers may use your information to create fake identities by applying for a state ID or drivers li-

cense in your name. 

Common Scams 

Collection Agency Scams 
Some scammers are well aware that collection agencies have the right to contact consumers who 

owe money to them or companies they represent. Criminals involved with collection agency scams 

use this knowledge to their advantage to steal money. 

 

Representing a fake collection agency, or even the United States Attorney General's office or the IRS, 

scammers make cold calls to victims and threaten lawsuits or embarrassing on-the-job confrontations 

unless the victims start making payments. Sometimes, the scammers support their claims with real de-

tails about outstanding loans. This type of scam can go on for months. After repeated harassment, vic-

tims cave to demands and pay a fee. Some time later, the scammers repeat the tactic with the same 

victims or sell/share the information to other scamming organizations who repeat the vicious cycle. Fee 

payment is also expected via non-returnable methods, such as Moneygram, Western Union, Vanilla 

and wire transfer. 
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Advice: Unless you have bad debt and owe money to collection agencies who have purchased it, 

block all collection calls. Additionally, if possible, report collection agency scammers to the appropri-

ate government agency. Identity theft risk: High  

 

Tech Support Scams 
It's rare that any technician from a PC manufacturer or tech support company would cold call non-

client computer users and tell them that there's an immediate threat to their computers and that the 

company needs remote access to fix the problem. Yet, many people fall for this scam.  

Operating usually out of India, scammers call victims and allege that they're with a big name tech 

company. Victims are told that their computers are either already infected or about to become infect-

ed with malware that can cause significant damage, such as operating system corruption or identity 

theft. The “technicians” then urge users to allow them to have remote access to troubleshoot and fix 

related issues. Scammers use these opportunities to infect systems with malware or perform other dam-

age; or send users to third-party websites that cause damage. All of these actions are focused on the 

singular goal of giving scammers access to computers so they can cause errors and then charge for 

unnecessary repair services.  

 

Advice: Never give anyone remote access to your computer. Instead, hire a local computer repair 

service whenever necessary. As scammers usually ask for payment via credit card, victims have also 

reported identity theft at a later time. Identity theft risk: High  

Fake/Counterfeit Merchandise Scams 
As scammers usually ask for payment via credit card, victims have also reported identity theft at a later 

time. 

 

With so many online stores available, it's sometimes very difficult to know the difference between a le-

gitimate e-commerce site and a fake one set up to steal money or a person's identity. 

Operating predominantly out of China, scammers set up generic online stores that sell name brand 

items or mimic the websites of big name brand companies. On these sites, scammers sell fake or coun-

terfeit products at significantly reduced prices designed to attract buyers looking for big deals on 

name brand merchandise. The over-reaching goal of these scammers is to gain access to the credit 

card numbers of their victims and then use the numbers to fraudulently make purchases, or make a 

buck with the information on the black market. In some cases, the criminals even go so far as to send 

fake or counterfeit products to victims. As the merchandise ships from international locations, victims 

often remain unaware of any wrong-doing against them until weeks have passed. Although many 

brand companies discover these sites and shut them down, it's usually too late. 

 

Advice: To verify the identity of a website in question, always contact the brand company using the 

phone number on the company’s official Contact Us or similar page. Identity theft risk: Medium 

 

Fraudulent/Fake Check Scams 
One of the most popular scams involves scammers convincing unwitting victims to accept fraudulent/

fake checks. 

 

Victims with banks accounts in the United States receive checks for whatever reason at much higher 

amounts than expected. Scammers then use a variety of creative, clever stories to explain any com-

pensation discrepancies and convince the victim to send back overpayment via cash-like payment 

methods or wire transfer. When these checks bounce, the victim discovers that they have been 

fleeced. Over the years, this scam has been used with a variety of consumer actions, including pur-

chase of vehicles and renting property. 

 

Advice: Never accept checks with amounts over the agreed upon price. Never agree to send money 

back. Ask the bank if the check has cleared before releasing the merchandise to the alleged buyer. 

Identity theft risk: High  
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CVS Pharmacy provided us with a drop box for unwanted medication.  

The box is located inside the front lobby and is accessible anytime the Bor-

ough Offices are open to the public.  Instructions are posted on top of the 

box, and clear plastic baggies are provided for depositing medications.  

Medications MUST be dumped out of the original prescription bottle and 

put into one of these bags.  They may be mixed together with other medi-

cations.  NO liquids, ointments or creams.  Pills and capsules ONLY. 

 

Open Burning- Recreational 

burning is permitted for cooking, 

i.e., hotdogs. Note: If not in an ap-

proved container, the fire MUST be 

at least 50 feet from any structure. 

If in an approved container, it 

MUST be at least 15 feet from any 

structure. 

 

Solicitation / Peddlers– Mount Joy  

Borough requires solicitors going door to door to 

have a permit, which may be obtained at the  

Police Station during business hours. If someone 

comes to your door and is not displaying a proper 

permit, please advise the Police immediately using 

664-1180 non-emergency number. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bike Helmets– Bike 

helmets can be pur-

chased at the Mount Joy 

Borough Police Depart-

ment for $9 each.  Stop in 

Monday-Friday, 7 AM—4 

PM, 21 East Main Street, 

Mount Joy! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FREE Gun Locks available at the 
Mount Joy Borough Police De-
partment.  Residents may pick up 
locks during normal business 
hours, M-F, 7 AM—4 PM.  Limit 
of two (2) locks per household. 

SOLICITATION NOTICE 
 

Solicitation badges MUST 
be worn at all times!!! 
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Good Friday 

March 25, 2016 
Memorial Day 
May 30, 2016 

Independence Day 
July 4, 2016 
Labor Day 

September 5, 2016 
Thanksgiving 

November 24-25, 2016 
Christmas 

December 25, 2016 

NISSLEY FUNERAL HOME, LTD 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Andrew F. Reymer, Supervisor 

228 E. Main Street, 

Mount Joy, PA  17552 
(717) 653-1151 

 

Traditional Service  $3,895 

Cremation  $1,195 
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The Mount Joy Messenger is published by the Borough of Mount Joy and Mount Joy Borough Authority to provide information to the community concerning the Borough, the Authority, 

and nonprofit, nonpolitical organizations providing services in the community or working for the betterment of the community which do not limit their services on the basis of race, sex, 

religious affiliation, national origin or other similar classification.  Nonprofit, nonpolitical organizations which provide services to residents of the community on nondiscriminatory basis or 

which promote the betterment of the community are permitted to submit articles describing their organization and services for inclusion in the Mount Joy Messenger.  The inclusion of an 

article does not constitute an endorsement of the organization or philosophy stated in such article, and the Borough and the Authority make no representation as to the quality of the 

services of any organization.  The Borough and the Authority reserve the right to reject any article submitted by any organization which does not provide services within the community, 

which is political in nature, which does not relate to services provided  on a nondiscriminatory basis, which does not promote the betterment of the community or which limits its services on 

the basis of race, sex, religious affiliation, national origin or similar classification. 

This newsletter was published by Lindsey Edgell at the Mount Joy Borough Office.  If anyone has any questions, 

comments, or suggestions, e-mail her at Lindsey@mountjoypa.org.  Also, anyone looking to advertise their local 

business in the next edition of the Messenger, please call 653-2300 or e-mail at the address listed above. 

Borough Officials 

Timothy Bradley, Jr., Mayor 

Charles Glessner, President(East Ward) 

Dale Murray, Vice-President (West Ward) 

Brian Youngerman, President Pro-Tem (Florin Ward) 

Mary Ginder, (West Ward) 

Jon Millar, Councilor (East Ward) 

Joshua Deering, Councilor (East Ward) 

Mike Reese, Councilor (West Ward) 

Jake Smeltz, Councilor (Florin Ward) 

Hans Seidel, Councilor (Florin Ward) 

 

Scott M. Hershey Borough Manager/Secretary 

Maurice Williams, Chief of Police 

Stacie Gibbs, Zoning/Code Enforcement Officer 

Dennis Nissley, Public Works Director 

 

Borough Authority Members 

John D. Rebman, Chairman 

Robert Golicher 

Larry Derr 

Richard Hamm 

Chris Metzler 

 

John Leaman, Authority Administrator/Manager 

Joe Ardini, Operations Manager/Superintendent 

 

(You may contact the borough office at 653-

2300 at any time to leave a message for a Bor-

ough Official or an Authority Board Member.) 
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2016 Meeting Schedule  
(All meetings are open to the public.) 

 Borough Council meets the first Monday of 

each month at 7 PM except July 11 and Sep-

tember 12.  The November 7 meeting will take 

place at 6 PM. 

 Borough Authority meets the first and third Tues-

day of each month at 4 PM. 

 Borough Planning Commission meets the sec-

ond Wednesday of each month at 7 PM. 

 Council Public Works Committee meets the 

second Monday of each month at 6:30 PM, 

except July 18 and September 19. 

 Council Administration and Finance Committee 

meets the fourth Wednesday of each month at 

6:30 PM except November 16. 

 Council Public Safety Committee meets the 

fourth Monday of each month at 6:30 PM ex-

cept December 19. 

 Zoning Hearing Board meets the fourth Thurs-

day of each month at 7 PM except November 

17. 

 Borough Authority Finance Committee meets 

July 13 & November 2 at 10 AM. 

 Borough Authority Administration Committee 

meets June 21 and October 25 at 10 AM. 

The Mount Joy Messenger is distributed through bulk 

mailing.  Therefore, it is received by a few residents of 

surrounding municipalities. 

Borough Office Hours 

Monday-Friday  7 AM - 4 PM 

Borough of Mount Joy 

21 East Main Street 

Mount Joy, PA  17552 


